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WACTE Minutes

The Evergreen State College, Wednesday, January 10, 2007

The State Capitol, Thursday, January 11, 2007

Present:  20 Members

	Dan Bishop (SPU)
	Cory Mantle-Bromley (WSU)
	Claudia Schwarmann (City U)

	Jim Borst (Heritage)
	Margit McGuire (SU)
	Steve Siera (SMU)

	Bob Cooper (Leg. Liaison)
	Judy Mitchell (WSU)
	Sharon Straub (GU)

	Gerri Douglass (Antioch)
	Pat Naughton (City U)
	Sherry Walton (TESC)

	Christine Kline (UPS)
	Gary Newbill (NWU)
	Pat Wasley (UW-S)

	Frank Kline (SPU)
	Cap Peck (UW-S)
	Joyce Westgard (SMU)

	Connie Lambert (CWU)
	Bill Rowley (SPU)
	


WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 10, 2007

WACTE Meeting was held in Seminar II on The Evergreen State College campus.

1:15 – Meeting was called to order.

Sherry Walton introduced Don Bantz, TESC Provost, who welcomed WACTE to the The Evergreen State College.   

Frank provided an overview of the agenda for the next two days.  He said he appreciated members taking time to make legislative appoints, which is the heart of the January Meeting.

Frank announced that the UW-Seattle Teachers for a New Era project focusing on mobility and retention is moving forward.  WACTE is seeking $75,000 in matching funds from the legislature to fund full reports for all 22 institutions.  A data template was sent to WACTE members with a deadline of February 15th to submit requested information.  Compiled data will be presented at the next legislative session. 

1:25 –WACTE Strategic Goals and Action Plans 2006-2008 (Chris Kline). Chris distributed the Strategic Goals and Action plan on which members identified what WACTE is doing or has done for each Strategic Goal at the Fall meeting.  Groups of 2-3 members refined the “progress to date.”  Chris will email the revised document to WACTE members.

1:55 – Resolution to Move the Winter Meeting.  Frank made the following resolution regarding the current Winter meeting dates:  

Whereas it overlaps with the OSPI Winter Conference, 

Whereas it does not overlap with PESB, 

Whereas some schools have not started, and 

Whereas it’s during the first week of the legislative session, 

Let it be resolved to move the WACTE Winter meeting to the second week of January to align with OSPI & PESB.  

Resolution to move the Winter meeting was approved.

2:00 – Spring One-Day Working Meeting (Cap Peck, Cori Mantle-Bromley, Dan Bishop)

The proposed working meeting will take place on April 27th in Spokane (the Friday following the Spring WACTE meeting).  The focus will be to consider issues around practice and program development, primarily in Mathematics.  The meeting will provide an opportunity to gather collective knowledge, become more strategic regarding preparation of Mathematics educators, and discuss issues around program development for math educators.

Possible people to invite: 

· WACTE members & 2 additional representatives from each institution (e.g., Math faculty member & Teacher educator)

· Superintendents

· Chair of the PESB

· Ross Hunter

Outcomes:

· Develop an agenda for WACTE to build a strategic response to the state Mathematics initiative.  

· Individual institutions can develop ways to address the recommendations

· Open a dialog with OSPI & PESB. 

A $25.00 registration fee was proposed (in addition to the $75.00 WACTE registration), which will include lunch.

Cap, Cori, and Margit comprise the subcommittee who will plan the meeting.

2:00 – A Conversation with OSPI (Larry Lashway)

· OSPI January Assessment Conference – Larry thanked WACTE members for their contributions to the conference, there were more offers for presentations than slots available.  He stated that the time and effort were appreciated.

· Larry also thanked members for their willingness to serve on committees.

· Revision of the Endorsement Competencies
· Phase I of the revision process focuses on a clearer distinction between content and methodology. Revisions presented to the PESB next week include: Earth Science, General Music, Instrumental Music, Choral Music, Dance, Theatre, Visual Arts, Biology, Health/Fitness, Social Studies, and Secondary math.  Revisions presented to the PESB in March include: History, Social Studies, Reading, English/Language Arts, Chemistry, Physics, General Science.

· Phase II of the revision process is projected to completed in July and includes: Elementary Education, Middle Level Humanities, Middle Level Math/Science, Early Childhood Education, Early Childhood Special Education, Special Education, Bilingual, English as a Second Language.

· Phase III of the process is projected to be finished in January 2008 and includes the remainder of the endorsements.

· What happens next? Tests are developed to align with standards

· PESB Charge to Review the Five WA Site Visit standards over the next year and a half.
· Began with a review of Standard V for Teachers.  The current standard, WAC 181-78A-270   Approval standard -- Knowledge and skills for Teachers, goes back to 1997 and is not stated as evidence based.

· Frank and Coleen Putaansuu, from OSPI, co-chair the committee. Several WACTE members are also on the committee.

· The committee hopes for a draft for review at the April WACTE meeting.

· Review of the other four standards will begin in the near future.

· The PESB wants revisions to be realistic and not to result in overburdening the institutions of higher education.

· Performance-based Pedagogy Assessment Instrument
· Some of the statements need clarification

· Statewide, what is needed regarding training resources?  At the State level, support and resources could be provided.

· Is the content of the PPA where it needs to be?  Does it need to be up-dated/revised?

· In 2005, the State Board of Education made some changes to the PPA to provide “wiggle room” regarding evidence to meet the standards.  If alternative evidence is used, what is it?

· A discussion occurred regarding how institutions use the PPA.  Candidates may leave Schools of Education prior to student teaching either through advisor recommendations or self-advising out of the profession.  Therefore, data collected concerning the results of using the PPA are high.  OSPI is interested in knowing how the PPA is used to identify concerns, how it is used as a mentoring tool, and how candidates are advised out of the profession.

· One suggestion was to identify four candidates from each institution and to identify how the PPA discriminates among the four – how are extremely successful candidates identified?  Those who are successful?  Those on the fence?  And, those who are unsuccessful?

· Title II Reports
· Beginning this year, the process for completing the Title II report becomes more complex.  

· Institutions will include WEST-E data; the federal government wants a rank order of institutions by pass rate, and for OSPI to provide the context of what the rank ordering means. 

· To obtain WEST-E data, institutions are to identify program completers for 2005-06 by name and endorsement earned for Residency Certification only (not post-bac or endorsement add-ons).

· Law requires that pass rate date be reported in the College catalog.  If institutions have an electronic catalog, it needs to be on the website as well as in publications or brochures.

3:40 – Bringing the Native American Perspective into the Curriculum (Barbara Smith & Sherry Walton)

· Barbara and Sherry presented a curriculum resource to support learning at the college level.

· Barbara presented case studies developed from a Native perspective and encouraged WACTE member to utilize them.  She distributed a list of case studies, and emphasized that the quickest way to infuse Native perspective into the curriculum is through teachers.  She asked WACTE embers to be willing to use the materials, which are free.  There will be a four-day workshop offered on writing and teaching case studies.  Information will be on the website within a month.  She will forward the address to Frank.

· Sherry reminded members of HB 1495, which encourages school districts to include the Native American perspective, especially if the school district borders a reservation.  Magda Constantino is working with the Chehalis Tribe. She asked members what they would like to do with their children and dew out six essential questions. She is now developing lessons to go with each question.  The goal (with tribal approval) is to make the curriculum available Statewide.  She will share the process with MIT students at TESC, and they will develop curricula for middle and high school students based on the six essential questions.  A handout of the questions was distributed.

· Sherry closed by stating that both of the projects are examples of including community needs into the P-12 curriculum.

4:00 – Pro Cert and ESD Update & Discussion (Dan Bishop)

· WAC language approved by WACTE at the Fall meeting was taken to a committee and was deemed okay.

· Key Points WACTE wanted addressed;

· Ensure the WAC is specific to Teacher Certification Programs

· ESDs are encouraged to partner with IHEs to deliver programs

· ESDs approval process will be consistent to the approval process used with IHEs

· ESDs need to have a PEAB, again consistent with the IHE requirement

· Lin Douglas forwarded the final draft to Dan.  The final draft reflects the above four key points.  The document goes to PESB next week.  

· The WAC provides an opportunity for WACTE member institutions to develop contracts and relationships with ESDs.

4:08 PM – Adjourned to the Governor’s Hotel for dinner.

THURSDAY, JANUARY 11, 2007

Columbia Room, Capitol Building

8:00 – 
Lobbying Methods and Goals (Bob Cooper)

· Bob explained that tours of the building are available if members are interested in learning more about the history and architecture  of the Capitol Building.

· The Information Center has agendas for all meetings along with the status of all bills introduced each day.  There are also lists of legislators and offices.

· Members were encouraged to have a breakfast or lunch and invite legislators.  Pat Wasley explained that the UW breakfast discussed issues surrounding WA Learns.   Deans, Department Chairs, Education faculty, and Math and Science faculty were invited to attend.  They presented what UW thought was important about WA Learns and then opened the floor for questions and discussion.

·  Bob reminded members of purpose for the meetings today.  Individual members shared when their appointments were scheduled and with whom they were meeting.  He recommended that members talk to their legislators about the Retention & Motility Study and the $75,000 matching funds needed to complete the study for all 22 Institutions of Higher Education.

8:40-11:30
Individual and Small Group Meetings with Legislators
11:30

Reassemble and Report on Meetings

12:00-2:00 
Lunch and Short Program for Legislators

· Frank provided a brief overview of WACTE.

· Individual members introduced themselves and their institutions

· Legislators were encouraged to ask questions of WACTE members during lunch

The following Senators and Representatives attended the WACTE sponsored luncheon

Senators (9) 

	Rosa Franklin (1) 
	D
	29
	Harriet Spanel (M. K. Hanell) (3)
	D
	40

	Jim Honeyford (S. Honeyford)
	R
	15
	Val Stevens
	R
	39

	Rosemary McAuliffe (2)
	D
	  1
	Dan Swecker
	R
	20

	Bob McCaslin
	R
	  4
	Rodney Tom (4)
	D
	48

	Mark Schoelser
	R
	  9
	
	
	


(1) Senate President Pro-Tem 

(2) Chair, Senate Early Learning/k-12 Education Committee

(3) Majority Caucus Chair 

(4) Vice Chair, Senate Early Learning/k-12 Education Committee

Representatives (20)

	David Buri (a) 
	R
	  9
	Daniel Newhouse
	R
	   15

	Maralyn Chase
	D
	32
	Timm Ormsby (f) 
	D
	     3

	Jim Dunn (a) 
	R
	17
	Jamie Pederson
	D
	   43

	Tami Green
	D
	28
	Skip Priest  (a) (c) (e) 
	R
	   30

	Kathy Haigh (b) (e) 
	D
	35
	Dave Quall (d) (a)
	D
	   40

	Steve Hailey
	R
	  9
	Dan Roach (e)
	R
	   31

	Bob Hasegawa
	D
	11
	Mary Helen Roberts
	D
	   21

	Bill Hinkle (Ron Boren)
	R
	13
	Mike Sells
	D
	   38

	Fred Jarrett (a)
	R
	41
	Kevin Van de Wege
	D
	   24

	Jim McCune (a) 
	R
	  2
	Alex Wood
	D
	     3


(a) Member, Appropriations Sub-Committee on Education

(b) Chair, Appropriations Sub-Committee on Education

(c) Member, Washington Learns K-12 Sub-Committee

(d) Chair, House Education Committee

(e) Member, House Education Committee

2:00
Meeting adjourned




